Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch Minutes

November 10, 2008
President Richard Byrnes called the meeting to order at 3pm. Twenty-nine SMWCW members were present; CP6 had five members at the meeting.

After saluting the flag, guest speaker Dr. Marian Kolar, from Seven Rivers Memorial Hospital, took the floor. She spoke about Strokes. Dr. Kolar listed risk factors, warning signs and effects of a stroke. She stressed the need to get to a hospital quickly is a person is suspected of having a stroke. Dr. Kolar informed us that Seven Rivers would open a 16-bed acute stroke rehab center in operation by the spring of 09. This facility will be open to victims of other illnesses in need of intensive rehab.

Russ St. Jean gave the Treasurer’s report. Our opening balance was $1544.38. St. Jean deposited $45 in donations. He wrote a check for stamps for $8.40. The closing balance was $1589.38.
Sgt. Evan did not show up, so we had no speaker from the Sheriff’s Office.

We are back to driving a full schedule as of December 1, 2008. Make the miles “quality” miles.

Russ St. Jean made a motion to dispense with the reading of the minutes because they are posted on the Web site. Roger Kessinger seconded the motion, which was unanimously accepted.

There was no maintenance report for the cruiser. The first driver of the day should check fluids and tires. If any service is needed during the week, that driver should bring the car to Beverly Hills for maintenance. If a Saturday driver notices any problem with the car, he/ she has to notify the first Monday driver. President Byrnes reminded us that we must report any damage to the car. If the car is damaged in any way, it has to be taken to maintenance to determine drivability. The driver has to take the portable radio with him/her when leaving the vehicle. The first driver of the day is responsible for turning on the radio

Statistics for the month of October 2008 are as follows:

Man Hours:

198

Miles:


1777

Security Checks:
149

Construction Sites:
112

Utilities:

208

Fuel Gallons:

128.924

Fuel Cost:

$387.84

Water Violations:
zero
The volunteers from CP6 audited the books during the meeting. They will give their report at the December meeting.

We are losing members faster than we are getting new ones. Word of mouth is the best way to recruit drivers. There are applications in the car. We will also place an article in the January Greenbelt Gazette, in an effort to find new members.  

Neil Kline will take pictures of various infrastructures in Sugarmill Woods. These photos will be made available to all.
Sheriff Dawsy will be the guest speaker at the December 8, 2008 meeting. 

The meeting was adjourned at 3:50 pm.

